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The Technical Guidance Notes are produced by NHBC as guidance solely for our builder customers as to how 
to interpret the technical requirements in relation to the warranty cover provided by NHBC under its Buildmark, 
Buildmark Choice, Buildmark Link, Buildmark Solo, Buildmark Connect or any similar product from time to time. It 
has not been created or intended for distribution or use outside of that purpose. The information contained in this 
Technical Guidance Note does not constitute advice and is not to be relied upon by any third party. Nothing in 
this Technical Guidance Note is intended to, nor should it be taken to, create any legal or contractual relationship. 
Any third party who chooses to rely upon the information contained in the Technical Guidance Notes shall do so 
entirely at their own risk and NHBC accepts no duty of care or liability, however caused, in connection with its use 
or reliance by any third party.

Considerations
	z �A built-in appliance should be capable of being disconnected before carrying out maintenance and repair. 

Removal of the appliance from it’s housing may not be necessary when carrying out such work. Means of 
disconnection located within the housing may therefore be difficult to access and operate.

	z �BS 7671 ‘Requirements for electrical installations. IET Wiring Regulations’ does not specifically require the 
provision of a local means of disconnection to be provided for appliances.

	z �Many manufacturers of built-in appliances recommend that a means of disconnecting the appliance should be 
accessible when the product is installed.

Answer
Best practice should be adopted when providing a means of electrical disconnection for built-in kitchen appliances 
i.e.

	z �Such means of disconnection should not require the removal of the appliance from it’s housing to access and 
operate.

	z �Disconnection should be local to the appliance to enable that appliance to be isolated without affecting the use 
of other electrical appliances or equipment on the same circuit.

	z �Such isolation should be reasonably accessible and in compliance with the appliance manufacturer’s 
recommendations where provided.

Question
Is it acceptable to locate the means of disconnection for a built-in kitchen appliance within the kitchen base 
unit housing that appliance?

Disconnection of built-in kitchen appliances
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